GRAHAMVALE NEWSLETTER



Week Seven - 21st November 2024

Hi families,

We have just over four weeks of the school year to go. As the warmer weather becomes more consistent can I please remind families to provide a water bottle for their child/ren and ensure their hat is at school each day.

Working Bee

We had a great turn out on Saturday for our annual working bee! Tasks completed included moving 24 metres of mulch onto our new turf garden bed, trees trimmed, sand pit sand loosened, mulch from both playgrounds moved and levelled, furniture & bins pressure washed and inside furniture moved into storage – just to name a few!

Thanks so much to our parent community – also to those who have helped over the past weeks/months but couldn't make it to the working bee. Our outside environment has come a long way in the past two years and we should all be proud of what we have achieved!











Year 6 camp - Melbourne Urban Camp

Thanks to Tracy Barton, Liarna Rosevear and Adam McIntosh for attending the Year 6 Camp as parent helpers. Mrs Keele and Mr Keenan did a wonderful job in planning the itinerary for the camp and I was lucky enough to attend also. Our Year 6 students represented GPS with pride and respect as they participated in tours of the Shrine of Remembrance, Old Treasury Building and Parliament House. Student particularly enjoyed visiting the LUME, competing in the Amazing Race and the river cruise along the Yarra river. Our last stop was the South Melbourne Market and our students were able to explore this at their own pace and showed independence with their spending money. All agreed the option of travelling by train was so much more fun and social, when compared to bus.

Staffing changes for 2025

Each new year brings with it changes in our staffing, as we welcome new people to our school and farewell those who move on for a variety of reasons. In 2025 we will be welcoming two new teachers: Dean Johnson who is an experienced teacher from St Georges Rd PS and Rachael Bell. Rachael has been studying Education at university and has also been working in Year 1 Pritchard this year as an Education Support person. In addition, Rachael has completed her two placements at GPS this year.

Laura Mammone is moving to casual teaching in 2025 and we will see her working at GPS in this capacity.

Tim Keenan was successful in his application for a Leading Teacher position at Berry Street School and we know he will do well in this position.

Katie Fowler and her husband, Jeremy, are expecting their first baby! Jeremy's sister, Alanna, is their surrogate and is due in February 2025. This is a very unique and special situation for all involved and one that Katie was really excited to share with the students in her class today. It is an exciting time for Katie and the school community are delighted for her and Jeremy as they embark on the journey of parenthood.

Georgia Shannon is not leaving just yet, but will be beginning maternity leave early in 2025 as she and her partner Corey are also expecting their first child! We will farewell Georgia at an assembly in Term One.

Mikayla Bright is considering her options for 2025. We thank her for her efforts, particularly in the Year 4 classrooms this year supporting our students.

Our 2024 trainees – Ella Davidson, Kieley Lane and Emily Turcato are moving on to further studies. These girls have all fitted in so well to our school and our students will miss them at the drop and go zone and in the yard. Jaslyn Best has also been a trainee this year. Jas is studying locally next year and will also be working part time with us in an Education Support role in 2025. We look forward to Jas being part of the team again.

Classroom structure for 2025

We will have the following classroom structure operating next year and teachers in these positions below:

Foundation x 2 – Jenni Lloga & Laura Pogue

Year 1 x 2 – Kylie Pritchard & Sarah Ternes

Year 2 x 2 – Dean Johnson & Emily Lancashire

Year 3 x 3 – Rachelle Collins, Alison Marcetic & Ashleigh Williamson

Year 4 x 2 – Kellie Coghlan & Jo Holland/Suzanne Watts

Year 5 x 2 – Rachael Bell & Narelle Freeman

Year 6 x 3 – Aaron Fry, Sarah Keele & Dylan Minutoli

Disability Inclusion Leader – Marissa Plattfuss

Physical Education – Kim Harrold /Stacey Thompson

Visual Arts – Lyn Rogers

Performing Arts – Anita Voumard

STEM – Carly Cursio

Trainees – Marisa Mann, Layla Trevaskis & Maya Watson

Classroom ES – Jaslyn Best & Nicole Healey

Dates to Remember		
November	Friday 29	Grahamvale's Got Talent!
December	Wednesday 4	Leadership Assembly
	Monday 9	Year 3 EOY Activity
		Year 4 EOY Activity
		Year 5 EOY Activity
		Year 6 EOY Activity
	Tuesday 10	Year 2 EOY Activity
	Thursday 12	Year 1 EOY Activity
	Friday 13	Year 5 Aspirations Day at GSSC
		Final assembly – 2:30pm
	Monday 16	Year 6 Graduation
	Friday 20	Last day of Term 4



Families are invited to bring a gift to school to contribute to the Family Care Christmas Gift Appeal. These gifts will be distributed by Family Care to local families in need of a gift this Christmas time.

At reception we will have gift tags which can be used as an indication of what gift to buy if you wish.

Please ensure the gifts are appropriate for primary-aged children and remember to bring them unwrapped to reception. All gifts must be in by 13th December as they will be handed over to family care during our final assembly.



Students of the week

Congratulations to last week's students of the week. Keep up the great work for the last few weeks of the year!



Outstanding effort from our students

Congratulations to Milla, Maya, Mia, Swara and Reyansh who all received high distinctions in their efforts in Maths Association of Victoria Competition.

Congratulations also to Mitchell who received recognition for his effort in the Australasian Problem Solving Mathematical Olympiads.







TERM 4



November 2024

In the spirit of reconciliation, TheirCare acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of country in Australia and their connections to land, sea and community.

We pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging and extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples today.





Hello!

We have been having a blast the past fortnight. With the children taking charge of menu planning, we have tried our hand at making sushi, rice paper rolls, and oreo slice! We also had a tower building challenge, kite making, and so much fun playing Pokemon, basketball, and lots of fun games together.

This Friday we are celebrating national Fairy Bread day in support of the pyjama foundation. We will be making our own fairy bread as well as doing some rainbow crafts and sprinkle themed games.

With holidays quickly coming up, we would also like to remind parents that bookings for holiday program are now open. We are running on the 23rd and 24th of December, before coming back on the 6th of January. We look forward to seeing you all then. Have a great week!













Shepparton Library Speechie Library Talk





Tues 26th November 11:00am

Meet and chat to a local speech pathologist. Find out more about how you can support your child's language and literacy development at home.

Enjoy a reading of one of the winning books from Speech Pathology Australia's Book of the Year 2024.

For more information or to make a booking Phone 1300 374 768

or email shepparton@gvlibraries.com.au

Libraries Change Lives



41-43 Marungi St, Shepparton Tel: 1300 374 765 www.gv@braries.com.au

Mooroopna Library Speechie Library Talk





Wed 13th November 10:30am

Meet and chat to a local speech pathologist.
Find out more about how you can support your child's language and
literacy development at home.
Enjoy a reading of one of the winning books from
Speech Pathology Australia's Book of the Year 2024.

For more information or to make a booking Phone 1300 374 765

or email mooroopna@gvlibraries.com.au

Libraries Change Lives



9-11 Morrell St, Mooroopna Tel: 1300 374 765 www.gvlibraries.com.au 00





